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PO Box 732 

Benicia, CA 94510-0732 
 
Phone:  (707) 333-8303 

E-mail: eiw@comcast.net 
 

Correctional Consulting 
Services 

LLC 

March 6, 2020 
 
Tom Ferrara 
Sheriff/Coroner 
Solano County Sheriff’s Office 
53 Union Avenue Suite 100 
Fairfield, California 95433 
 
Re: Solano County Jail Justice Facility PREA Audit – Final Report 
 
Sheriff Ferrara, 
 
Correctional Consulting Services LLC conducted a Prison Rape Elimination Act 
(PREA) audit on the Solano County Detention Center from July 8, 2019 through July 
12, 2019.  (17) Seventeen PREA Standard deficiencies were identified and 
documented in the PREA Audit Interim Summary Report.  All 17 non-compliant 
Standards were corrected during the 180-day Corrective Action period, in 
collaboration with the auditor and the PREA Coordinator, following the Interim Audit.  
The auditor has determined that the Solano County Detention Center complies with 
each of the PREA Standards as identified in the attached Final Report. 
 
PREA Coordinator, Lieutenant William Elbert and staff were instrumental in 
correcting the deficiencies identified in the Interim PREA Report.  I commend your 
staff for their professionalism and hard work. The Final Audit Report is attached. The 
attached Final report is to be made available to the public through the Agency website 
within 90-days of Agency’s receipt of the Final Report. 
 
Should there be any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me. 
 

 
Eric Woodford, CEO 
Correctional Consulting Services LLC 
 
Attachment: Final PREA Audit Summary Report   
Cc: Lieutenant William Elbert, PREA Coordinator           
 


